ITREYV

Official Student Publication

ECHOLES

VERITUS > of Trevecca Nasarene College

Volume XXIX

Nashville, Tennessee, Friday, May 14, 1965

-Number 12

SENIORS HOST PEABODY MADRIGAL

Erickson Gives Itinerary
Of Summer Tour Group

Dave Erickson, Field Secretary,
has just released for publication the
schedule of the two groups that will
tour the zone this summer as repre-
sentatives of the college.

The Trevedores Quartet, which
consists of Jim Knight, Jim Hender-
shot, Paul Johnson, Phil Thrasher,
and Carl Taylor, with Rev. Erickson
will sing at every youth camp in the
Southeastern Educational Zone.
These are twelve in number. They
will also perform at two District As-
semblies, and approximately thirty
churches. Dr. Greathouse and Rev.
Bill Anderson will represent Tre-
vecca at the other District Assemb-
lies.

An outstanding highlight of the
quartet tour will be representing
the college at four alumni chapter
meetings in the Florida district.
Something new, these meetings will
consist of time of information and
inspiration for the alumni of Tre-
vecca. Bach chapter has a president
and other officers.

A new group composed of the
Men’s Glee Club Trumpet Trio
(Tom Adams, Cecil Cook, and
Bobby Sufton), Larry Shefman,
and Mr. and Mrs. Gene Smith will
visit every Boys’ and Girls’ camp
and every Junior High Camp on the
zone. Beside visiting fifteen camps,
the T.N.C. Gospel Team, as this new
group is called, will appear at fifty
local churches.

This will be the first time in the
history of Trevecca Nazarene Col-
lege that the traveling groups have
concentrated in Boys’ and Girls’
Camps. It is hoped that, by the time
the youth on the zone have heard
about T.N.C. at the Boys’ and Girls’
Camps, Junior High Camps, and
Youth Camps, there will be no ques-
tion in their minds where they will
go to college—Trevecca.

The purpose of sending out groups
for the summer include making con-
tacts, breaking down prejudice,
answering questions, soliciting in-
terest, evoking financial support, and
winning some patrons who will be-
come future donors to the college;
projecting the Trevecca image as an

institution of higher learning with
a keen spiritual emphasis through
the lives of directors and the college
students; and being an inspirational
blessing to the church, zone, or camp
represented in the service.

The activities of the two groups
include singing; presentation of the
College, Booster’s Club, and litera-
ture; selling records, giving testi-
monies, and the delivering of a gos-
pel message on Sunday morning.
The program is built on a foundation
of inspiration with no financial pres-
sure.

Unlike times past, the groups will
be in local churches, not in areas
conducting District activities. This
has been arranged to cut down any
conflict that might arise.

Approved Stalf
Changes Listed

Arrangements were completed at
the April 27-28 meeting of the Board
of Trustees for the following changes
in or additions of official personnel,
to serve Trevecca Nazarene College
during the next academic year.

Prof. E. Drell Allen will become
Dean of Student Life, while he con-
tinues in his present role of Director
of Admissions.

Rev. David Erickson, who has
served ably in the current year on
a part-time basis, will be Director
of Field Services, devoting full time
to this important responsibility.

Dr. Trafton F. Williams will be-
come Director of Testing and Coun-
selling, while developing a separate
Department of Psychology.

Prof. M. E. Redford, long-time
member of the faculty and author of
The Rise of the Church of the Naz-
arene, will serve as College Arch-
ivist, assembling and organizing ma-
terials for a history of Trevecca
Nazarene College and of the Church
of the Nazarene in the Southeast.

Going on leave for 1965-66 will be
Dr. F. Franklyn Wise, Professor of
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as "Every Time | Feel the Spirit," the Peabody Madrigalians were guests of the State Department on a Far Eastern

Tour last year.

Tonight at 8:00 pm., the Senior
Class will present the Madrigalians
of Peabody College in a concert in
the Fine Arts Auditorium. Last year
the group represented the United

States on a twelve-w od-will

tour of the Far Eust' under the
auspices of the U.S. Department of
State. _

The Madrigalians were one of six
college groups chosen by the State
Department tc appear abroad in
1964 under its Cultural Presenta-
tions Program. The only college
group from the South and believed
to be the first chosen from this area
under the program, the singers in-
cluded many songs collected and ar-
ranged by Southerners in their con-
certs.

The singers, who traditionally sit
about a table to perform, appeared
at colleges and universities and
some secondary schools, as well as
at embassies and consulates. They
carried a part of America’s musical
heritage to their counterparts in the
Orient. Their itinerary included Ja-
pan, Korea, Hong Kong, and Taiwan.

They were chosen because of their
artistic excellence and their ability
to be ambassadors. Lewis Clark, re-
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The Religion and Life Resources Building (above) will be a valuable asset to college life. To be constructed be-
tween Tidwell Hall and H. H. Wise Hall, the new men's dormitory now nearing completion, this multi-purpose
. building will face Lester Avenue.

tired foreign service officer, accom-
panied the fifteen-member group.
Dr. Irving Wolfe, Peabody pro-
fessor of music, is the director and
will sing with the group. He founded

the Madrigalians in 1940 and was

director under whom the invitation
to sing abroad came. Dr. Robert
Bays was the director on the tour.
One of the major pleasures the
group anticipated on their trip was
meeting hundreds of Peabody alum-
ni in the countries they visited, es-
pecially in Korea, where the college
conducted a six-year teacher educa-
tion project under the Agency for
International Development, and in
Taiwan, where Peabody librarians
have served in special capacities.
In their repertoire of approxi-
mately eighty-five songs, they in-
clude: (1) choral arrangements of
American folk music, including fu-
guing tunes from England, Negro
and white spirituals, work songs,
ballads, songs of the Old West and

play party songs; (2) the choral

repertoire sung by American college

groups, especially chamber organi-

zations, such as madrigals of Eng-

land and Italy and selected works

from such composers as Britten.
Hindemith, and Kodaly, and (3)
choral compositions by leading com-

temporary American composers,

such as Randall Thompson, William

Schuman, Robert Sanders and Wil-

liam Bergsma.

Members of the Madrigalians are
First Soprano—Judith Carman of
Mayfield, Ky., Mary Warren of
Donelson, Tenn.; Second Soprano—
Diane Jamison of Waverly, Tenn.,
Janet McGannis of Shelbyville, Ky.;
Alto—Judith Taylor of Kentucky,
Juanita Thomas of Athens, Ala,;
Tenor—Dinnye Van Arsdale of
Greenville, Ky., Donnie Adams of
Waldren, Ark.; Bass—Dr. Earl
Wolfe, director, James Laster, Nash-
ville, and Dave Stutzenburger of
Louisville, Ky.

1965 BOOSTERS CLUB BEGING;
BUILDING PLANS PRESENTEN

Rev. William H. Anderson, Assist-
ant to the President in charge of
Publicity and Public Relations, has
recently announced two important
actions undertaken by his office.
These include the plans for the
1965-66 Booster’s Club and the con-
struction of a new Religion and Life
Resources Center to be under-
taken in the near future.

The recruitment of 1965-66 Boos-
ter’s Club members began the first
part of April. This year’s bonuses
include a new 1965 decal, a devo-
tional book, a one year’s subscrip-
tion to the Trev-Echoes, the student
publication, and the Messenger, the
official school publication.

The decal is blue lettering on a
white background. It includes the
words “Member T.N.C. Booster
Club—1965,” and the seal of the col-
lege. The devotional book is by Dr.
William M. Greathouse, president of
the college. It will be mailed out as
soon as it is off the press, which will
be in about thirty to sixty days. Not
for public sale, the only way a per-
son can get a copy will be to join
the Booster’s Club.

Last year the response was very

good. Over two thousand people
around the world joined the club.
This year it is hoped that the mem-
bership will be nearer the goal of
ten thousand members. The mini-
mum membership fee is five dollars.
Last year many gave ten, twenty-
five, and fifty dollars for the fee. It
is expected that there will be more
people in this category. All the
money from the membership fee
goes into scholarship funds for stu-
dents.

The Religion and Life Resources
Center will be an all-purpose build-
ing. The basement will contain a
band room, lecture rooms, shower
and locker areas, first aid stations,
and a swimming pool. The main
level will house the auditorium-
chapel, offices, and the gymnasium.
The upper level will be a balcony
with a projection-lighting booth.

The full-size basketball floor is
elevated from the auditorium floor
permitting the viewing of the action
from the one thousand-two hundred
fifty seats of the auditorium. In ad-
dition, the gym level is complete
with a five hundred-twenty eight
spectator capacity bleacher section.
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Chapel Is Vital

Without chapel service Trevecca College would rapidly degenerate to a
secular institution. Chapel is as important in our college lives as are our
studies and our extra curricular activities.

Students often complain about having to attend chapel every day. Many
arguments are presented such as “It takes away from my study time,” or
“T just get tired of going every single day.” Still the student is REQUIRED
to attend chapel every day.

When students complain to faculty members about this problem, they
are often confronted with an answer such as “You, as a Christian, should
count it.a privilege to attend chapel. You should look forward to this hour
of spiritual blessing. Surely you can set aside ONE HOUR out of your day
for religious activity.” This argument is quite sound and very well founded.
There is one very apparent weakness, however. The Faculty as a whole
does not adhere to this policy.

Very noticeable during the recent revival was the absence of many fac-
ulty members. During one of the services only ten faculty members were
present. This is less than one-third of our total number of teachers and
staff members.

Students are very much disturbed at this apparent lack of concern in
chapel services on the part of our faculty. One student questioned, “Why
do they tell us we should want to attend chapel, and then not come them-
selves?”

The natural tendency of a young person is to follow the examples set by
adults. If our administration wants to encourage regular chapel attendance,
then it should begin with the faculty and work downward. Adults do not
need to be required to attend chapel. They need only to be made aware
of their responsibility as examples for the student body.

Sometimes it is necessary that teachers, administrators, and faculty be
absent from chapel. But whenever possible, each faculty member should
join with the students during the one hour of our busy day that we set
aside for worship.

—HRB

Are You Aware...?

How aware are you of the world around you?

If you're like most of us, you'll read this question, snap “Very much
aware, thank you!” and go back to your novel or ping-pong game with a
feeling of triumphant smugness. After all, you do read the newspapers
(parts of them, at least), you do listen to the news broadcasts (when you’re
not too exhausted after a day in classes), you do take note of what’s going
on in your college, your community, your state (some of it anyway).

Well, this smug feeling is just what you don’t want to have. Awareness,
the knowledgeable kind, the kind that sees surface—and depth, effect—and
cause, solution—and problem, is all too rare in the world today. Sadly, too,
because never has the need for it been greater.

We are faced with questions, the like of which it would have been im-
possible to even dream up a hundred, fifty, even ten years ago. Questions

_ which are tremendously difficult—yet if our civilization is to survive, ans-
wers must be found to them. And there is no lack of people with answers,
answers varied as the sources from whence they come.

This is why awareness is so important. We are besieged by words
and ideas on all sides—who are we to believe, whose plans should we fol-
low, where, really, does truth lie? Only if we have knowledge, only if we
are aware, can we find the right answers, make the right decisions.

To relate the problem of awareness more directly to the Trevecca student
I would like to ask, “How aware are you of what’s going on at Trevecca?”
In the recent campus election it was brought to my attention that many
students- were not acquainted with the candidates on the ballot and as a
result were unable to vote intelligently. As a college student with a re-
sponsibility to vote, you should have enough concern for student govern-
ment to acquaint yourselves with the candidates for major offices, consider
their qualifications and experience, and then vote for the student you feel
most qualified for the position. If you are not aware of activities and events
on campus you will not be aware of the important events in the world
apart from college—for the skills, habits, and abilities you develop in col-
lege will be guiding factors in your future.

You are free—free to be knowledgeable, or free to be ignorant. The path
you choose will have a vital effect on your life and on your world. As a
Christian student your influence will be broadened if you are knowledge-
able and well informed. Begin today to wake up to the world around you!

—RJC

Accreditation A Reality?

Under the leadership of President Greathouse, Trevecca Nazarene Col-
lege is rapidly approaching accreditation. Four major areas of our college
life are being emphasized in our movement toward accreditation.

SPIRITUAL EMPHASIS, of course, is our unique and primary respon-
sibility as a Christian college. Although many other Christian institutions
have drifted away from the daily chapel service, Trevecca still devotes one
hour per day to worship. There are still three revivals (one each quarter)
conducted during the academic year. In addition, Dr. Greathouse recently
completed one full week of speaking in chapel with emphasis on the book
of Romans, which contains a summation of the doctrines' of sin and grace.

ACADEMIC EXCELLENCE has been stressed throughout the 1964-65
term. The addition of several new faculty members, together with diligent
work by the established faculty members, has brought about a trend toward
intellectual enthusiasm. Next year promises stiffer academic policies, a
new business administration department, and several new professors, a
good percentage in possession of their doctorates.

SOCIAL MATURITY through association with other Christian students
enables the student to prepare himself for the problems he will face at the
completion of his college career. Under the heading of social maturity come
physical development and cultural appreciation. Both of these areas are
included in the expansion program.

NEW CONSTRUCTION is necessary to meet the growing demands of
students throughout our zone. Two new dormitories will be completed by
next fall to cope with anticipated over-crowded conditions. The multi-pur-
pose building (see Page 1) will meet the needs for the increasing interest
in physical development.

All these developments are being undertaken with accreditation in mind.
Dr. Greathouse emphasizes, however, that accreditation is not our primary
goal. His desire is “to prepare the student who attends Trevecca in the best
possible way for his task in life—to fulfill the will of God.”

—HRB
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TYRANNY ON THE LEFT

By JorN RITTER ROBILETTE JR.

(Editor’'s Note: This article was
printed by special permission from
Voice On The Right.)

In many areas of thought and ac-
tion, the basic rights and wrongs of
Western civilization have been
blurred beyond distinction. In this
country, we are witnessing the pro-
gressive collapse of our fundamental
beliefs and institutions.

Religion, patriotism, ethics and
honor, those superficial, and reac-
tionary ideas, which are so ridiculed
by this generation and which ani-
mated the birth of our country, are
slowly eroding and vanishing from
our midst. It must be acknowledged,
however, that the blame for this
heinous crime lies not merely with
permissive parents of the mid-twen-
tieth century, but also in our class-
rooms and finest academies.

The cynics and non-believers—
sometimes disguised as college pro-
fessors—have succeeded in selling
the American youth those great ag-
nostic superstitutions such as: there
are no absolute truths, everything is
relative, freedom is an intangible
abstraction that might very well be
a myth, man is nothing but matter
in motion with no trans-historical
religious value and can be molded
and manipulated by his environment
and certain material inducements;
and finally the paralyzing stigma of
left wing foreign policy—peace at
any price (compromise if you can,
surrender if necessary).

We find ourselves less enamored
with the Declaration of Independ-
ence than with a “Declaration of
Interdependence on the World.” We
embrace the idea that nationalism
is outmoded, and thus our intellec-
tual desire for humanitarianism
leads us to a world organization con-
trolled by an Afro-Asian bloc of
tempermental communist.

BOOK REVIEW

I NEVER PROMISED YOU A
ROSE GARDEN

In this best seller, Hannah Green
draws the reader into the life of a
sixteen-year-old psychotic, Deborah
Blau.

Deborah is plagued by the mag-
netic force which pulls her into an
imaginary world of horrid torment
and glorious pleasures as punish-
ments and rewards.

As the world of gods penetrate
their desires to this teenager, the
reader can more fully realize the
inner struggle of such a patient as
he reaches for a stronghold to truth
and self.

Enter this strange world and see
how Deborah, with the guidance
of an understanding psychiatrist,
makes a comeback to the world of
reality.

—Sharon Callihan

We are little concerned and even
less warned about the evils of co-
ercion and collectivism because we
are told ‘“the country is big and
complicated, and you have to have
a big and complicated government to
run it.” And thus the bleak destiny
of every American citizen is reduced
to the prospect of being a regi-
mented pawn in a paternalistic cra-
dle-to-grave society.

We find atheism blooming as
never before, and, along with the
intoxicating fragrance of its stark
materialism, the rise of the ultra-
egotist philosophy, namely that man
and his intellect can conquer all, ir-
respective and independent of a

God.

Isn’t it an extra-ordinarily inop-
portune time in American history
for the youth of this country to
seriously question the tried and
tested principles of our American
heritage and give way to a brand
of atheistic secularism when we are
currently confronted with an enemy
who is trying to demoralize us from
within and smother us from with-
out?

We find socialism is considered
respectable on our college campuses,
yet Jeffersonian conservatism is in-
doctrination and even extremism.

We are told that monopolies are
anathema, and particularly those
fostered by big business, yet they
shouldn’t drive us to paranoid
frenzy for we have an equally
monopolistic government that will
rush them; that the Constitution of
the United States is flexible enough
to justify whatever scheme catches
the fancy of a Keynesian economist.

One could go on and on, listing the
insanities and pseudo-certitudes of
“modern-day liberalism,” yet the
great tragedy of this sordid con-
glomeration is that the average
American citizen is not aware that
his bloodstream is being constantly,
yet surreptitiously infiltrated with
the toxins of left-wing “yahooism.”

LETTERS TO
THE EDITOR

Dear Students:

“Good Medicine for a sick church
is a dose of Mission.”

You may be a good church goer
who feels a need of a spiritual hypo-
dermic. You may not have sinned,
but the once keen edge of your ex-
perience is slowly being dulled. Your
prayers are dead and your devotions
are dull. “Missions” is the answer.

Remember Job? When all was
against him, he prayed for others
and the burden lifted. (Job 42:10).
For Job to get to this place, he had
to remove all thoughts of self and
self-interest. Many Christians are
living a defensive life. We need of-
fensive Christians in this day. Learn
to pray for others who live in sin.
Pray for those missionaries you
know, and who are in dangerous
places. Have your prayers bom-
barded through to heaven lately?
Take your Other Sheep and your
Bible and go to your secret closet
and intercede for souls and for our
missionaries.

No longer will you be spiritually
anemic. You will find new life and
an aggressiveness sent from God,
and a new love for sinners. You will
become a lighthouse in this sinful
world. Your daily devotions will be-
come precious times of refreshing
for the day’s needs. You will find
a divine love for souls and a push
in your soul to tell the world that
“Jesus Saves.”

We are glad for a school which
holds missions high and a church
that has not lost the vision of world
evangelism.

The Trevecca Missionary Fellow-
ship to give to all her members and
to every student who prayed,
worked, and supported missions this
year, a big thank you. We, as the
T.M.F., wish to be a blessing to our
school and to keep lifting missions
high until Jesus comes.

Pray with us as we choose our
officers for the new year.

—Don Crigger

Dear Editor,

As most of you know, cleanliness
is considered to go hand in hand
with godliness. Those who watch
the life of a person, who wears the
name of Christ, expect to see an ex-
ample of a clean heart by the per-
son’s life, his looks, and the way he
keeps his property.

Let us, therefore, consider this
thought in regard to our school. All
throughout the year there are visi-
tors on the campus, some of them
Christians and some of them sin-
ners. They look at our campus as a
symbol of what our school stands
for. Therefore, we who unite to
make Trevecca what She is, should
work together to keep the campus
as clean as possible.

Our business manager endeavors
to keep the buildings painted, lawn
trimmed, and shrubs, flowers and
trees growing, but we, as a big, co-
operative family at Trevecca have a
responsibility to cooperate with him
in keeping our campus looking its

—Donna Suttles
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Class Procedure

Typical At TNC??

By SHARON CALLIHAN

The bell has rung and the muted
roar of approximately forty voices
dies down to a mild rumble. Some-
one leads in prayer, and afterward
some immediately begin to write,
and some are doing last minute
studying for another class. The roll
is called and students use this time
to primp, to tuck in stray shirttails,
etc. Assignments are made to the
students, while some are making
their own private plans. Many eyes,
roam over the room, searching for
specific people or items or just look-
ing.

When a chance to participate in
class discussion is given, a few in-
dividuals monopolize the discussion
by giving autobiographies and dis-
sertations. Young preachers even
find this an excellent opportunity
for practicing sermon delivery.
Other class members are absorbed
in more interesting activities, such
as the latest gossip on so-and-so,
how to get this candy wrapper off,

and studying for that one o’clock
test.

The professor begins his lecture,
and this is the signal for students to
settle down and read, talk, write,
sleep, or listen. Sometimes there is a
murmur of voices and an occasional
crackle of paper. Someone drops a
pencil. Cavernous yawns are un-
stifled. Eighty eyes look at one hun-
dred different things, and forty
minds are thinking of forty different
things. When the lecture is finished
and the professor sits down, there is
a unified sigh of relief.

The closing bell is decorated with
a mumble of voices and clatter as
students gather up their books.
Coats and scarves are waved in the
air. The door sqeaks as someone
sneaks out early. Others start lining
up at the door, and as the professor
makes last-minute comments, they
are off at top speed for the cafeteria.
So ends another class period. The
professor drops into his seat with
a pale face and a long sigh.

Of course, this couldn’t happen at
Trevecca.

“Old Pro” Dr. Adahiis
Still Loves To Teach

By RUTH McDOWELL

| One of the most versatile and ac-

tive members of our faculty at Tre-
vecca is Dr. Homer Adams, a man
who “would rather teach history
than eat when I'm hungry.” An
alumnus of TNC, he is divisional
chairman of the History Depart-
ment. He holds both the Master’s
Degree and the Ph.D. from George
Peabody College in Nashville.

Dr. Adams began teaching high
school at Trevecca in 1948 and was
principal for four years. In 1954 he
started teaching in the college full
time, holding the position of Dean
of Arts and Science from 1954 to
1964.

Dr. Adams is sponsor of the
Senior Class and the Clio Society,
two of the most active organizations
on campus. During his in-between
hours he manages to read the equiv-
alent of three books a week. His hob-
bies are fishing, flowers, really, any-
thing outdoors—and, of course,
books. He has personally brought
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many varieties of plant life to our
campus. At present there are 65
different shrubs and trees on the
campus. Dr. Adams’ goal is for Tre-
vecca to have the greatest variety
of plants of any college in the U.S.

A man who truly lives his subject,
Dr. Adams seeks to “encourage
creative and critical thinking” in his
students, to arouse “curiosity about
the world.” His special interest is in
illustrations and anecdotes in the
teaching of history.

He has tried his hand at writing
everything from whimsical poetry to
advice for fishermen. More notably
he has written a number of articles
for the Conquest and the Herald.
Lately he has become interested in
research in Nazarene Church His-
tory.

He and his wife, Beatrice, have
two children: Jimmy, 10, and Sara,
5.

Thinking toward graduation, Dr.
Adams admits that it often “hurts
the faculty more than it does the
seniors to see them leave the halls
of ivy.”

for

Flowers

21st and West End
14th Floor, L&C Tower

Phone: 254-0552

JUNIOR
MARSHALS

SELECTED

Each year two members of the
junior class, a male and a female
are chosen to be the “Junior Mar-
shals,” who lead the senior class into
the auditorium for Commencement.
These juniors are chosen on the
standpoint of grade average; they
must have the highest grade aver-
age in their class.

Miss Dovie Conner and Mr. Jim
Knight will serve as the Junior
Marshals this June 8, Commence-
ment date for the graduating class
of 1965.

Miss Conner, from Catlettsburg,
Kentucky, is an English Major and
an Education minor, and has a 2.62
grade average. Her college activities
include: Christian Workers’ Asso-
ciation, the East Kentucky Club, and
typist and Literary Editor of this
year’s Darda.

Mr. Knight, better known as “J.
K.” is the president-elect of the
Student Body for 1965-66. While
achieving his 2.57 grade average, he
has participated in such activities as
president of TAA during hs sopho-
more year, a member of A Cappella
Choir, Rambler’s Club, and Honor
Society. A member of the Treva-
dores Quartet, Jim is an English
major and an Education-Psychology
minor. He is currently serving as
student body vice-president.

NCEC WILL
AID FROSH

The Nashville Collegiate Ex-
change Council has-made-plans-to
aid in the orientation of all Nashville
college freshman next fall. At its
final meeting of the 1964-65 school
year, NCEC voted to publish an all-
college pamphlet which will famil-
iarize incoming students with the
Nashville college community.
Another useful item for college stu-
dents next year will be a all-college
calendar which NCEC should have
ready by fall quarter of the 1965-66
term.

Officers for next year were elected
at the meeting. Joe Brewer, a junior
at Vanderbilt University, was re-
elected as president. Dick Bailey,
junior at Trevecca Nazarene Col-
lege, was elected publicity chairman.
Leah Snyder, freshman from Van-
derbilt University will be the new
secretary, and Barbara Roberts, a
sophomore at Fisk University was
named treasurer.

The Nashville Collegiate Ex-
change Council is planning an all
out effort next year toward unifying
our Nashville Colleges. The first
for ’65-’66 will be held on October 1.

(Cont. From Page 1)
Christian Education since 1957 and
Dean of Student Life since 1962. Dr.
Wise has given devoted and ener-
getic service during this considerable
length of time. He will return to the
campus in the summer of 1966.

Rev. William W. Jernigan, regret-
fully on the part of his colleagues,
has been released at his request
from the employ of the College to
accept a most challenging position
as head librarian of a large, mod-
ern new university in the middle
west.

Serving as part-time or occasional
consultants to the College staff for
the ensuing year will be Dr. L. Paul
Gresham, in general administration,
and Dr. Stanley P. Parry in institu-
tional research and planning.

Dale’s Chapel
Church of The Nazarene

“Growing In the Power of the Spirit"

4041 Dickerson Rd. Nashville, Tenn.
William E. Naill, Sr., Pastor

George A. Huff, S.S. Supt.

LOOK WHAT THEY WENT AND DID! Being out in front has been the
traditional thing for this year's Senior Class. This includes being the first class
or club to complete their school project.

Left to right, Les Farthing, Dr. Homer Adams, Senior Class Sponsor, Miss
Suzanna McManus, Senior Class President, Dennis Orner, Co-chairman of
the project committee in charge of class projects, and John Sugg look over
the direcfo?h which was the Senior Class project.

Costing

ree hundred dollars, the directory is constructed of extruded

aluminum. The background is black leather. The lettering is removable. It will
list the members of the administration, faculty members, and the "Darda,"

"Trev-Echoes,” and Stuco offices.

On permanent displalz' in the foyer of the Administration Building on the

main floor, it will be a
members).

andy reference for students and visitors (and faculty

The big question is: Who's Next? Only three more weeks are left for the
classes and clubs to complete their project and be counted in the race for

the Class and Club of the Year.

Girls’ Hair Styles
Stolen-By Guys??

By SHARON CALLIHAN

“There goes a beatle!”

“Tell him he needs a hair cut!”
“Oh, how silly!”

(‘Ugh!”

These comments, heard frequently

~“when the males of our human race

began to allow their locks to grow
a wee bit long, have now changed
to:
“He’s really sharp!”

“Now, I like it just that long.”
“‘I'm glad boys are letting their
hair grow now—I hate crew cuts!”

Soon, encouraged by a certain
foreign singing group, boys all over
were swept in a rushing fad of thick
hair-cuts that often stop just at the
collar in the back and just above
the eyes in the front. The main trend
is to part it on the side and the hair
isn’t so casually fixed as it looks.
Boys are rumored to use as many
hair “beauty aids” as we girls have
monopolized for years.

For years we complained that the
appearances of males never changed,
but no one is able to say that now.
If someone says you look the same
as ever, fellow, he really means you
are behind the times!

There are also rumors indicating
that boys use such methods—many
stolen from girls’ collections—as hair
spray, hair rinse, dandruff sham-
poos, curlers, various types of

Beaman
Bottling Co.

7 up, Orange Crush
Diet Pepsi Cola

brushes, combs, and home perman-
ent waves. The actual hair cutting
operation no longer seems to consist
of a mere sweep of the barber’s
razor, but is now a complicated pro-
cedure taking over an hour and up
to $20.00!

Barbers who keep up with the
modern demand of their customers
gather collections of process of
styling men’s hair that equal a musi-
cian’s repertoire.

The hair styles range from mild
“Princetons,” “The Surfer Look,”
“The Rocker Look,” to “The Beatle.”

Some comments from Trevecca
students concerning the long hair
styles of boys include the following:

“Show offs!”

“Very ungroomed.”

“Sissy-fied!”

“I like it!”

“I don’t like it.”

“The hoods!”

" Aaa ch!”

“If you can still see their ears, it’s
okay!”

Mercury Motel
“A Quality Motel’
Nearest to College
411 Murfreesboro Road

Flaming Steer

Restaurant
1904 West End Ave.

JOY HAIR STYLIST

Specials on Mon., Tues., Wed.
CH 2-6742
3981/,B Murfreesboro Road

7

Murfreesboro Rd. at Polk Ave.

Two Small Hamburgers
French Fries,

Shake
Reg. 69¢
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C.W.A.

Hats off to those who have con-
tributed their prayers, money, time,
and talents this year in the various
phases of C.W.A. As a result of your
interest many have been introduced
to Christ. Many have been encour-
aged to have a new lease on life and
to face reality in society.

Many have attended faithfully the
various works. Without these our
work would, perhaps, have failed.
Those in the corrective departments,
hospitals, rest homes, street serv-
ices, and other works have appre-
ciated the contributions made by
Trevecca students.

Maybe you have not attended
any C.W.A. services this year or
perhaps you were unable to attend.
If this includes you and you are able
to attend—offer your services to the
captains and they will be glad to
use you.

Some of our departments need
help now. Now is not too late to
start.

FRESHMAN CLASS

Freshman, the quarter is drawing
to a close. It is the last time this year
you will have a chance to pay your
class dues. Ruth urges each Fresh-
man to pay his dues as soon as pos-
sible.

Since each class has a project, the
Freshman class needs your dues
to make their project a success. If
you as a freshman want to be proud
of your class, please co-operate and
get to work.

The Chocolate Sale is coming to a
close, but there are still some choco-
late bars left. Freshman get busy
and sell these remaining bars. The
class will be able to have a better
project only if each member of the
class will help pay his dues, as well
as sell the chocolates.

SOPHOMORE CLASS

There is to be a Sophomore class
picnic Saturday afternoon, May 29.
All members are urged to come and
participate in this time of fun and
fellowship. If anyone is interested
in helping with preparation of this
picnic, he should see Sharon Patten.
She would especially like to hear
from anyone who would provide
some entertainment.

A program sponsored by the
Sophomore class to be presented
Friday, May 22, is being planned by
Kay Frey.

The end of this school year is near
and we need money to take care of
all of our financial obligations.
Please pay your class dues immed-
iately!

JUNIOR CLASS

On May 29, the Juniors will be
honoring the Senior Class with the
annual Jr.-Sr. banquet. Junior class
members are excitedly working on
the plans for a night of wonderful
entertainment and fun. All Seniors
have a warm invitation to attend as
our honored guests. Tickets will be
$2.75 per person for others who
attend.

Juniors, your dues are essential
to make our banquet successful, so
see Sara Hill today and pay.

To buy your Trevecca stationery,
see any Junior class member. Sold
for only $1.00, each packet contains
25 sheets bearing our emblem, 25
white sheets, and 25 envelopes.

Bev Moore urges all Juniors to
pay dues, sell stationery, and work
for the banquet so that the closing
days of our Junior year will be very
successful.

TREBLE-TONE CHOIR

We of the Treble-Tone Choir are
looking forward to one more pro-
gram before the end of school. The
last Sunday before graduation, we
will be singing at College Hill
Church.

Plans are still underway for the
party which will be coming up soon.
The date for this party is May 22nd.

Since the Treble-Tones have
worked hard for the concert these
past few weeks, we are being re-
warded with a few days vacation.

A CAPPELLA CHOIR

If you were to see the calendar
of an A Cappella Choir member, it
would look something like this:

May 2—Sunday morning—Service
in Gallatin, Tennessee. (We had
a wonderful Spirit-filled service.
Many received help and a new
unity was felt by the choir. The
church provided a delicious meal,
served under the trees in a church
member’s yard.)

Sunday Evening — Service at
Nashville First Church

May 5—Tuesday evening—recorded
Forrest McCullough’s “Flight
F-I-N-A-L” aided by Treble
Tone Choir and Men’s Glee Club.

Map 8—Participated in Spring Con-
cert.

May 22—Saturday—Travel to Tif-
ton, Georgia, for an Inspiration
Invasion. (Our last one for this
year.)

KAPPA SIGMA PHI

The Kappa Sigma Phi is thinking
of sponsoring a student literary
magazine this coming year. This
publication would be published
either yearly or quarterly according
to student participation and would
be composed of short stories, drama-
tic works, essays, narrative sketches,
poems, and art work as produced
by the students. These would be
compiled and sold to the entire stu-
dent body at a very modest price.
We would like to emphasize that
this publication would not be a
money-making effort, but would be
a service of the Kappa Sigma Phi
to the student body with the intend-
ed goal that it would promote among
the students an increased interest
and participation in the creative
arts.

If you enjoy writing or drawing,
we would like to encourage you to
be thinking of contributions that
you might make to this publication
and possibly begin work on these
during the summer vacation.

SCIENCE CLUB

The Science Club will be leaving
this afternoon at 5:45 for a field trip
to Oak Ridge. Fifteen students will
be participating in this trip. Tonight
we will stay in cabins at Cumber-
land Mountain State Park.

The tour of Oak Ridge begins to-
morrow morning and will include
The American Museum of Atomic
Energy, the Oak Ridge National
Laboratory, a film, some demonstra-
tions, and a look at different types
of atomic reactors.

This tour will be the highlight of
the year for the Science Club, and
those members participating are
looking forward to having an enjoy-
able trip and learning something at
the same time. We will be back on
campus about 8:15 tomorrow night.

STUDENT LEADERS
ATTEND CONFAB

Four student body officers for
1965-66 and two faculty sponsors at-
tended the second annual Nazarene
Student Leadership Conference held
at Olivet Nazarene College, May 4-
6, 1965. Those attending were Jim
Knight, Phil Thrasher, Kathy New-
ton, and Mary Blume. Dr. F. Frank-

lin Wise and Professor E. Drell Al-
len represented the faculty.

Tuesday night, May 4, 1965, the
conference opened with a banquet in
honor of the ones who were attend-
ing the conference. Dr. Willis Snow-
barger, new Executive Secretary of
the Department of Education of the
Church of the Nazarene, and Dr.
Reed, president of Olivet Nazarene
College, spoke. Following the ban-
quet, the group from the Nazarene
Theological Seminary presented
papers on the general topic: “Defin-
ing Christian Leadership on a Naz-

arene College Campus.” A panel
discussion followed.
Wednesday’s activities included

the presentation of four more papers
and small general discussion groups.
The papers and members presenting
them were: “Christian Leadership
and Student Government” by Paul
Blaney of Eastern Nazarene College;
“Christian Leadership and Campus
Religious Activities” by Jim Knight
of Trevecca Nazarene College;
“Christian Leadership = Through
Scholastic Development” by Steve
Reed of Pasadena College. That
night the student representatives
went to the College church for a
concert by the Olivet band. Fol-
lowing the concert they were the
guests of Dr. and Mrs. Reed at an
informal reception at the president’s
home.

Business matters took up the ac-
tivities for the Thursday meeting.
Officers elected for the 1965-66 term
are Fletcher Tink of Eastern, presi-
dent; Ron Lush of the seminary,
treasurer; and the secretary is to be
elected at a later date. Trevecca
Nazarene College was selected by
unanimous vote to be the site of the
next leadership conference.

Comments concerning the meeting
were varied. Jim Knight thought
that it was very profitable, “Much
was gained as far as relations be-
tween Trevecca and her sister col-
leges. We have many problems that
are similar. We endeavored to im-
prove our respective campuses
through the sharing of ideas,” he
said.

Day Phone 292-2381

BITTNER’S COSTUME STUDIO
Formal Wear Rental Service
Costumes
Tuxedos—Full Dress Suits—Cutaways
Strollers—For Rent
2515 West End Ave

Compliments of

Murfreesboro
Car Wash

your business
appreciated

Bar-B-Cutie

DRIVE IN

Phone Alpine 6-9484

Finest of Bar-B-Cue

sy IR0 B i

The editors and business managers-elect, discuss plans for next year's school

publications. They are (l. to r.): Janice Milby, Ellen Philips, Annetta Ostenton,

and Dick Bailey.

SIUDENTY PLAN NEXT
YEAR'S PUBLICATIONS

The banners and posters are gone.
The slogans and promises have died
down. For the Darda, Trevecca’s
yearbook, and Trev-EcHOEs the
period of transition is about to be-
gin. Wednesday, May 5, was election
day for the major offices of Trevec-
ca’s student publications. Included
on the ballot were candidates for
editor and business manager of both
the annual and newspaper. The win-
ners, elected by approximately sev-
enty-five percent of the student
body, were announced in chapel,
Thursday, May 6.

Dick Bailey, a junior from Char-
lotte, North Carolina will head the
Trev-EcHOEs staff for the second
consecutive year. Managing the
business staff will be Annetta Os-
enton, a freshman from Ashland,
Kentucky.

Guiding the Darde from the
drawing board to reality will be Jan
Milby as editor and Ellen Phillips

as business manager. Jan is a soph-
omore and her home is Greensburg,
Kentucky. Ellen, a Nashville girl,
is a freshman this year.

Following on the heels of the elec-
tion, the selection of the staffs for
both the Darda and Trev-ECHOES
was the next item of business. Mr.
Bailey has chosen Nancy Carter as
executive editor, Karen Lee Dean as
associate editor, Gene Dunaway,
managing editor, and Joyce Gordon,
editorial editor. Gary Streit and
Sharon Hall will continue as editors
of the activity page and Ruth Mec-
Dowell will serve as feature editor.
Carl Taylor has been re-appointed
as sports editor and Marla Moore
will join the staff as copy editor.

Miss Milby is now in the process
of choosing her assistants. She is
selecting her staff in the light of
what she holds as her goal for the
Darda—"“To give Trevecca the most
collegiate yearbook possible.”

DODGE CLEANERS

One Day Cleaning
and

Shirt Service

Norris Collins

Photographers

CALL US ANYTIME
398 Murfreesboro Road
PHONE AL 5-1512 NASHVILLE

255-1971 Res.

PAUL J. EBY

For All Your Insurance Needs:
AUTO — LIFE — FIRE — HOSPITALIZATION
43, %, Financing on New Cars—5%; % on Used Cars

883-8584—~Business

Morning Worship
10:45 A.M.
Dr. Martin, Pastor

First Church of the Nagarene

510 Woodland St.
College Classes in Sunday School—9:30 A.M.

Rev. Matthews, Minister of Education
College Youth Groups—6:00 P.M.
Rev. Jones, Minister to Youth
“A Welcome Awaits You"'

Evangelistic Service
7:15 P.M.

NAZARENE CHURCHES IN NASHVILLE
WELCOME "YOU"

BLAKEMORE IMMANUEL MORRIS HILL
Rev. Costa Rev. Slay Rev. Thompson

CALVARY TRINITY RICHLAND
Rev. Redford Rev. Woods Rev. Crailg
FATHERLAND BENSON MEMORIAL WESTSIDE

Rev. York Rev. Dolittle Rev. Candler

GLENCLIFF INGLEWOOD VINE HILL
Rev. Warhurst Rev. Fox Rev. Vaughan

RADNOR
Rev. Maynor
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BILL WADE TO SPEAK FOR ALL-SPORTS BANQUET

Betas Maintain 2, Game Edge

By JAN FOEMAN

The Betas have used some strong
pitching and an improved infield
over last year to lead the league
with a 6-1 record. One reason for
their expected success this year has
been their clutch playing. Several
games have found them behind in
the late innings to clutch the win.
A mark of a good team is the ability
to come from behind and the Betas
have done this all year.

The Beta pitching staff has been
mainly responsible for their record
this year. Paul Johnson did the
pitching last year and found it hard
to do without any help. This year
the team picked up Cal Milam and
Henry Horton. Milam has a 2-0
record and Horton is 3-1. Both rely
on fast balls and good control. John-
son has a good fast ball and has
come up with a curve this year. He
currently holds a 1-0 record.

Catching for the Betas is Jim
Knight. Knight should be given
some of the credit for the team’s
record as he is a good handler of
the pitches. He is a hustler behind
the plate and keeps the team alive
with his chatter. He is hitting a lus-
ty .345 which places him third in
the league.

Alternating at first base have been
Johnson and Horton when they
aren’t pitching. Both cover the base

SOFTBALL

STANDINGS

1. Beta—6-1

2. Delta—5-3

3. Alpha—0-7

PITCHING RECORDS

Name P W-L
1. Hendershot, D ... 59 5-3
Ml A 542 0-5
8. Milam: B:5 0 L 25 2-0
A Horon, B < eatees 13% 3-1
S.-Johnson, B ...: % 17 1-0
6. Byington, A ...... 923 0-2

well. At second is Larry Knight.
Knight has demonstrated his ability
to cover the bag here, and has a
fairly good arm. He teams up with
Claude Nicholas at shortstop to give
the Betas the best keystone com-
bination in the league. Larry has
proved to be a good clutch batter,
as he has won at least two games
with his timely hitting. Nicholas
hasn’t done much hitting, but he has
filled in at shortstop as well as any
Beta of the past. The Betas sport
one of the best infields in the league
at third base in Don Webb. There
isn’t much that he can’t do. He has
all the moves and his strong arm
makes up for any miscue he might
make. Webb is also a strong hitter
and is currently hitting at a .345 clip.
Carl Taylor has held down the left-
field position this year. He formerly
played at shortstop and plays well
wherever he is put.

Cal Milam, Fred Cobbs and Henry
Horton have divided their time in
centerfield. In rightfield is Jim Ta-
bors. He covers this area well and
occasionally comes up with a clutch
hit.

Outstanding pitching, smooth in-
field play, and adequate outfielding,
have been the key for the Betas. The
improved hitting of Jim Knight has
also helped out. They must keep up
this playing if they expect to win
the championship this year.

STATISTICS

TOP TEN
Name ‘ AB H Avg.
12 Dollar; D' cosde ., 18 8 444
2. Byington, A ..... 27 11 407
3. J. Knight, B .... 29 10 . .345
4 Webb; B ¢ uooh o 29 10 .345
57 Bays,: AT L 20 7+ 318
6. Wheaton, A ..... 20 1~ T IR0
7. Greathouse, D .. 18 5 .278
8. Sholter, D ....... 22 %6= .0 213
9. Milam, B ....... 15287
10. Hendershot, D .. 27 7 .259

Stan Taylor, Minister of Music
Sunday School 9:45 a.m.
N.Y.P.S. 6:15 p.m.

Bethel Church of the Nazarene

409 Trinity Lame

Prayer and Proise—Wednesday 7:30 p.m.

Doyle €. Smith, Pastor
Worship 10:45 a.m.,
Evangelism 7:00 p.m.

A close race is on for the batting
championship this season between
Wayne Dollar and Lester Byington.
Dollar has collected 8 hits in 18 at
bats for a .444 average. Byington,
batting leader last year, has 11 hits
in 27 at bats for a .407 average.

Challenging these two are Jim
Knight and Don Webb. Webb start-
ed slowly but he raised his average
up to .345 on 10 hits in 29 at bat.
Knight has also been at bat 29 times
and has 10 hits for a .345 average.
These two have been the hottest
hitters for the last three weeks and
could give Byington and Dollar a
close run for the title.

Rounding out the top five is Da-
vid Bays. Bays has 7 hits for 22 at
bats to give him a .318 average.
Glenn Wheaton has hit for a high
average most of the season but re-
cently hit a slump which saw his
average fall to .280.

Hitting hasn’t been as good this
year as in the past because of better
defensive play and better pitching.
The pitchers this year have been
throwing the ball faster and have
had better control to go along with
their assortment of pitches. It will
be interesting to see how well the
pitches hold the hitters at bay in
the last half of the season.

FLOWERS

No Charge Account Needed
Order-by-Phone
Pay-by-Mail
Phone 291-2600

Emma’s Flowers
2410 West End

ALBERT

PICK MOTEL

320 Murfreesboro Road
Nashville, Tennessee
“Across From The School”

The big news in TNC Athletics is
tomorrow night’s All-Sports Ban-
quet. It is our privilege to have as
our speaker Bill Wade, quarterback
of the Chicago Bears professional
football team.

Mr. Wade is a Nashville resident
during the off-season. He attended
Montgomery Bell Academy from
1943-1948 and Vanderbilt Universi-

ty from 1948-1952, Naturally, he
starred in football at both places.
After graduation from Vanderbilt,
he played professional football with
the Los Angeles Rams for seven
years. In 1959, he broke the all-time
passing mark of the Rams. He was
later traded to the Chicago Bears
and he promptly led them to the

National Football League Cham-
pionship. Blessed with a top defen-
sive unit, he made the Bears known
for long, steady drives that usually
were climaxed with Mr. Wade him-
self following the big linemen over
the final stripe. Every football fan
remembers his performance in the
championship game.

Everyone loves a champion, and
Bill Wade is a champion of cham-
pions. To achieve athletic success
must be thrilling, but this man was
not satisfied with mere physical,
human success, In addition to being
an outstanding sports personality,
he has taken his stand as a Chris-
tian athlete, He is a member of the
Fellowship of Christian Athletes
and is in constant demand as a
youth speaker. His life is one of
true Christian sportsmanship and
leadership. He once stated that his
most thrilling moment came, not on
the football field, but when he made
the decision to accept Jesus Christ

as his personal Saviour. We are very
fortunate to have a man of this cal-
iber to speak to us, because he has
not only found success in the world
of sports, but he has found the se-
cret to a happy and successful life.

Other highlights of the annual
affair will be the presentation of all
three All-Star teams and Most Val-
uable Player Awards. Also, the cap-
tain of each championship team will
be presented the trophy for his
team. Finally, letters will be award-
ed to those deserving men and
women. TAA President Larry
Knight will preside and Paul John-
son and Ann Hawkins are in charge
of all arrangements and decorations.

We Print The TREV-ECHOES

SPECIALIZING IN COLLEGE YEARBOOKS

e -

BENSON PRINTING CO.

136 FOURTH AVE, N.

GREER
RESTAURANT

HONEST
CHARCOAL STEAKS
137 Murfreesboro Road

Sunday School 9:45 a.m.
Youth Service 6:15 p.m.

OLD HICKORY CHURCH OF THE NAZARENE

Pastor Rev. H. Oliver TNC Students—Sara Hill, Sandra Williams
‘“We Welcome Trevecca Students’

Worship 11:00 a.m.
Evening Worship 7:00 p.m.

DON IRWIN, Pastor

GRACE CHURCH OF THE NAZARENE

WHERE STUDENTS

% MEET
* WORSHIP

+ SERVE
E. LEBRON FAIRBANKS, Assoc. Pastor

for the snack-seeker . .
delight!

kindly!

Take them on over to SHONEY'S!

home of the original

DOUBLE-DECK
HAMBURGER

Shoney's

® MURFREESBORO ROAD ® HARDING ROAD
® THOMPSON LANE ® GALLATIN ROAD
® MADISON SQUARE ® DONELSON PLAZA and ® CLARKSVILLE

After the game . . .
got an appetite to lame?

...then the place to take that appetite is
SHONEY’S! In the modern comfort of SHONEY’S
dining-room or the convenience of your car—you can
choose from a tasty selection of favorite foods. Steaks
—sandwiches—snacks—salads—or desserts! You name it
and you’ve GOT it at SHONEY’S!

Their Sirloin Steak is a full 8-ounce size, charcoal broiled
and served with a tossed green salad (topped with
ite dressing), French Fries, and a butter-dip
The sandwich side of the menu offers varied combinations
. and the dessert menu is a sheer

our favor-
recian roll.

Next time your taste buds start acting up . . . treat them
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HENDERSHOT BLANKS ALPHAS 15-0;
WEBB LEADS TWO BETA UICTORIES

Delta 7 Alpha 4

The Deltas continued their win-
ning ways over the hapless Alphas
by defeating them 7-4 in a game
played late because of rain.

The Alphas struggled to win and
left runners on base all day, but
Delta pitcher Jim Hendershot was
always able to get out of a tough
job. Barney Baggott and Ken Shol-
ter each started an inning-ending
double play. Hendershot was the
winning pitcher and Byington took
the loss.

Deltas

Baggott, SS ....cceieeanes 3
Forman, CF 4
Hendershot, P 3
Greathouse, 1B 2
MInnix LR 0. e o 3
3
3
3
2

<l O O
ol rocoror mrE

.............

...........

ol omrroorocorom
vl ~rocoooocooro

Delta 15 Alpha 0

The Deltas defeated the Alphas
for the second day in a row by a
score of 15-0. This is the top num-
ber of runs by a team this year and
is also the first shut-out game
pitched. Jim Hendershot turned the
trick with the help of top defensive
play.

Forman and Hendershot led the
Deltas with two hits apiece. No Al-
pha collected more than one. The
game saw an incredible number of
walks. In all, 13 men reached base
via the base-on-balls. Lester By-
ington was the losing hurler.

Delta

AB R H

Baggott,  SSEininsani s ey e
Channel, RE ....... ... O 3050
Forman; CR oooeoeeisiy v e [
Minnixs TR oeas s toosis 4352 o1
Greathouse, 1B ........ 2 sl
Hendershot, P ......... 4% 23852
Pollar - Coa v 5 s SN2l
Sholter, RE" ... coieh oois 1 ey A
BercR 2B & 2% Jruisaisesto D L Tt
EHne. 3B, iy s selsreit Ion L =0
Fotals S rk e « ads 24 15 10

Alpha

AB R H

W O0d Y S s v s v » 4 0.0
Moore, 3B .. G, eseass 1 I (i S
Byington, P-3B ........ TR | o
Wheaton, € %% eee v y [l e
5 1) o @ P T, RN T o 07551
Punean; BB . v g 00
ROSOOT B % o iee s e 7 [Sedr  JE
Whitten=LF. .% codfsenices 3 0 O
Snodgrass, 2B ......... P AR | e )
Barnes, LF' ..coccoceisee 0. 00
1, DT = i R~ e e 3 0 0
Totals it i v s 2205 %D

SUPERIOR
MOTORS

Authorized Volkswagen
Sales, Service, Parts

630 Murfreesboro Road
(At Underpass) 254-5641

Betas 8 Alphas 7

The Betas won their fifth game of
the season as they edged the Alphas
8-7. The Betas took an early 6-0
lead as they took advantage of Al-
pha pitching with some solid hits
spiced between an error and two
walks. Jim Knight, Don Webb, and
Henry Horton got the big hits to
give the team its commanding lead.

The Alphas came back in the fifth
inning to score a run and added six
more in the seventh to go ahead 7-6.
The big blow for the Alphas was a
grand slam homer by Beanie Hickok
It looked like the Alphas were
going to pick up their first win. But
the Betas came back to score a run
in their half of the seventh inning
and then won the game in the eighth
inning as Carl Taylor walked, stole
second and third, and scored the
clincher on a hit by Jim Knight.
Knight had two hits and Don Webb
had three to lead the Beta attack.
Paul Johnson picked up the win
while Dan Mills took the defeat.

Betas

AB R H

Taylor; Lt . oheliiea o G- 52 =il)
J. -Knight Cis . s vt Bl ;. 2
L Knight 2B, 0, s T R T
Webbi 3B s . o 4 23
Hokton AB . il s 3 Tl
Nicholas, SS ........... 4 ~0. 70
Nilapr SCE e 2 S0 ss I I |
SithrCRS,, o s 1 107k
Tabets R RET o < areis, < el Lo |
Johnson; P Ll o aee . 0. P
Totals. 1.2 o 31~ 8010

Alphas

AB R H

Woody,. SS. <1, euewens s 1 ot bt s |
Hickok "CR = 25l oools de e L |
Byingtont=3B . it 320 =
Wheaton, RF .......... 4 0 0
Snodgrass, 2B ......... I om0
Dunean; '€ oniBens 4 =0
ROsS 1B i Tvatean v B e
Whitten: “ERY, [l Soee o e |
MRS W X e araloioie 2 =1 L
i) - 1) AR PR, S B 22 7 6

Coin-O-Matic Laundry
Self-Service

Norge Dry Ci and Pr
359 Murfreesboro Road
Phone: 242-9584

Betas 9 Deltas 3

The Betas took an important win
from the Deltas, 9-3. This was a big
game for both teams. The Deltas
were after a share of the league lead
hit. Instead, the Betas padded their
lead. The Deltas never were in the
game, as they played probably their
worst game of the season.

The Betas took an early 4-0 lead
as Taylor walked and .scored on a
single by Jim Knight. Don Webb
scored Knight with a hit and then
scored himself. Nicholas walked and
concluded the scoring on a hit by
Cal Milam. The Deltas also scored
in the first inning as Jan Forman
walked and scored on a single by
Wayne Dollar. Dollar scored on an
error by the third baseman. The
Betas scored 3 in the second inning
and wrapped it up with 2 in the
fourth. Hendershot took the loss and
Horton got the win on a one-hitter.
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Shearin’s Barber Shop

626 Murfreesboro Road

Students Welcome
“We Need Your Head In Our Business”

Youth Groups 6:00 P.M.

COLLEGE NAZARENE CHURCH

Sunday School 9:45 A.M.
Evening Worship 7:00 P.M.
Mid-week Prayer Service 7:30 P.M.

“'Serving the Spiritual Needs of the College Community"’
A CORDIAL WELCOME AWAITS YOU

Worship 10:50 A.M.

Al

PIZZARIAS

Guaranteed HOT
Delivery To Your Door

Get Fastest Service Ever
With Our New Location

1602 Twenty-First Avenue South
Phone 297-1617

As
See 9t

LARRY KNIGHT
T.A.A. President

Every organization, club, association, or team has someone behind the
scenes calling the signals. The Trevecca Athletic Association has been
guided well this year by Athletic Director and Professor William
Strickland. In working closely with Prof. Strickland this year, I have found
that with him patience is a virtue. Always ready and willing to help pro-
mote our athletic program, his advice and direction toward a better T.A.A.
are much appreciated. Most of you students haven’t heard that Mr. Strick-
land was the first T.A.A. President and that our present society system
was set up by him and that he excels in basketball, tennis, golf, and numer-
ous other sports. (Ask Paul Johnson about that tennis match.) Presently
Mr. Strickland is working and planning with the T.A.A. council, the addi-
tion of a fourth athletic society, and the complete revising of the consti-
tution. He is full of many new ideas for the T.A.A. and is much concerned
for each student’s recreational activity. Mr. Strickland has done and is
doing a superb job as Athletic Director and as the student’s friend. Thanks!

* * * *

The new T.A.A. president will be inaugurated tomorrow night at the
All-Sports Banquet.

* * * *

All fellows who still have football and/or basketball jerseys out, please
turn them in. They are not yours to keep and are not yours to wear. If
you see someone wearing one or hiding one in a drawer, remind them of
their responsibility.

* * * *

Thanks is due Hollis Kelley who has been doing a fine job in keeping
statistics for the softball games. Also, thanks to Greg Rickey, Ronnie Hall,
and others who have helped with the umping.

The
TAU ALPHA SOCIETY
urges you to

ATTEND THE SOFTBALL GAMES
and
SUPPORT YOUR TEAM

MEMBER OF THE ATHLETIC ASSOCIATION

The DELTAS

SUPPORT
T.N.C. ATHLETICS

FOOTBALL CHAMPS—1963-64-65

BETAS

BASKETBALL CHAMPS—1961-64-65
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